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The Heartache While Making 
Transition to a New President 

afterward he would com-
ment to me that he drank 
from it every morning. 

One day, shortly  after 
the death of President Ken-
nedy, I received a call 
from a high official of the 
Soviet Embassy in Wash-
ington. It was urgent, he 
said. that we have lunch 
that day. 

When we sat down at the 
table, he came right to the 
point, 

h e Chairman Kiu•u-
schevr has asked me to see 
you. He knows you and he 
trusts you, and he would 
like your estimate of the  

new President of the Unit 
ed States. 

I was amazed by the au-
dacity of the request! But 
I think I successfully 
masked my amazement as 

told the Russian that I 
had every confidence that 
President Johnson was as 
interested in pea c e and 
good relations with the So-
viet Un i o n as President 
Kennedy had been. 

The Russian thanked me 
profusely for this informa-
tion and the luncheon went 
on to other subjects includ-
ing a report of how Chair-
man Khrushchev had bro-
ken down and wept when 
be heard of the death of 
President Ken n e dy. "He 
just wandered around his 
office for several days, like 
he was in a daze," he told 
me. 

One of the first trips I 
took with the new Presid-
dent was to the LBJ ranch 
shortly before Christmas in 
.1963 when he was host 
German Chancellor 
wig Erhard: He ter 
view of my 
clothes and - 
come ow- 
nio to " 
ote 
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